MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Thursday, June 3, 2010
Department of Transportation
Newington, Connecticut

Members Present:
Anthony Salius, Glenda Armstrong (by written proxy), Fran Carino (for Kevin Kane), Henry Crawford (by written proxy), Ann-Marie DeGraffenreidt (for Susan Hamilton), Tonya Lewis, Seth Mancini (for John Danaher), Patrick Mickens, Christine Keller, Peggy Perillie, Christine Rapillo, Norma Schatz
Members Absent:
Albert Barrueco, Richard Barton, Gregg Cogswell, Eileen Daily, Magdamaris Figueroa, Danielle Forko, Janice Giegler, DebraLee Hovey, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Ebony McDaniel, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Julie Penry, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name

Affiliation


Brian Austin

Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM

John Clemons

Connecticut Association of Nonprofits


Valerie LaMotte

Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM

Minutes of the May 6, 2010 Meeting (I)
The meeting was called to order at 2:42 p.m.  The minutes of the May 6, 2010 meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
Report of the School/Police Task Group (II)
Ms. Valerie LaMotte reported on two meetings of the School/Police Task Group held on May 11 and June 1, 2010.  The group and staff have been struggling to develop a model school/police policy to reduce arrests for school-based incidents.  The Task Group plans include completion of a pilot Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) that Superintendents of Schools and Chiefs of Police would sign to encourage a system of graduated sanctions for students who misbehave in school prior to referral to court.  To test this pilot, JJAC monies to address disproportionate minority contact would be competitively bid to local communities who agree to test the pilot and assist in evaluating its effectiveness.  Funds could be used to support interventions for problem youth and/or training for school personnel in classroom management and positive behavioral supports.  To advertise the program category and increase awareness of this issue, the Task Group would sponsor a bidders conference the first week of October.  Grant applications would be due in November and grants would run January 1, 2011 through November 30, 2011.  The JJAC members expressed their support for these ideas and approved scheduling and advertising the conference and program before the next JJAC meeting in September.  At the September meeting the program announcement including the pilot MOU developed by the School/Police Task Group will be shared with the JJAC for final approval.
Update on the Juvenile Justice Data for the Web (III)
Ms. LaMotte reported that the changes the JJAC recommended at its May meeting for the juvenile justice data were being implemented and that data should be published on the Web sometime in July.
Update on Disproportionate Minority Contact Issues and Funding (IV)
Ms. LaMotte updated the JJAC on the JABG funds allocated to disproportionate minority contact (DMC) that remained unplanned.  There were sufficient funds to support the School/Police Task Group recommendations for projects, evaluation and a bidders conference.  She also brought up practical issues on surveying system practitioners to determine current levels of awareness of DMC.  The JJAC approved moving forward with the survey.
Legislative Update (V)
Two pieces of legislation of continuing interest to the JJAC—one incorporating the JJAC’s legislative recommendations concerning DMC and the second proposing clarifying technical amendments on adding 16 year olds to the Superior Court, Juvenile Matters jurisdiction—were not acted upon before the legislative session ended. 
Election of Vice Chair and Executive Subcommittee Members (VI)
The JJAC unanimously elected Peggy Perillie as Vice Chair and Henry Crawford, Tonya Lewis and Patrick Mickens as Executive Subcommittee members.
Other Business (VII)
The JJAC voted unanimously on the action listed below for funding under the Capacity Building—Law-Related Education and JABG program categories. (No abstentions)
Applicant Agency
$ Requested

JJAC Action
1)
Connecticut Consortium for Law


& Citizenship Education, Inc.
    $60,000

Decision to approve funding at $60,000
2)
University of Connecticut 
  $120,000

Decision to approve funding at $120,000
Members were reminded that the next meeting will be September 2, 2010.  Meetings for next fiscal year will be held in September, October, December, February, April, May and June.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:28 p.m.
The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.
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